Cumbria Office of Police and Crime Commissioner
Cumbria Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) response to inspections of Cumbria Constabulary published by Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Constabulary and Fire and Rescue Services (HMICFRS)
Section 33 of the Police Act 1996 (as amended by section 37 of the Policing and Crime Act 2017) requires local policing bodies to respond to recommendations in inspectors reports within 56 days. 
	Inspection Title: 
	Counter-terrorism policing – An inspection of the police’s contribution to the government’s Prevent programme 

	Date Published:
	March 2020 

	Type of Inspection:
	National Inspection 

	Key Findings 

	The purpose of this inspection was to examine how effective the police are in contributing to Prevent, one of the strands of the UK Government’s CONTEST strategy for countering terrorism.  The inspection found that forces do understand the purpose of Prevent and are meeting their obligations under their ‘Prevent duty’.  HMICFRS found many positive aspects of the Prevent work police forces do and saw that policies and effective processes designed to protect people from being radicalised are in place, but not all forces have adopted innovative working.

	Recommendations: 

	HMICFRS made eight recommendations to the police and other bodies, to further improve the effectiveness of counter terrorism policing.  Only one recommendation was directed towards the police:
· With immediate effect, the NPCC national Prevent lead and each force Prevent lead should review the attendance of force representatives at Channel panels so that police are correctly represented by decision makers who can contribution to managing risk. 

	PCC & Chief Constable Response to Report and Recommendation:

	Both the Police & Crime Commissioner and Chief Constable fully support HMICFRS drive to ensure a consistent approach, improved collaboration and cohesion, and information sharing across all relevant agencies in relation to this important area of police activity.  The Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner and the Constabulary has introduced improved governance arrangements for monitoring progress against all HMICFRS recommendation.  It is through this approach, the Commissioner will continue to receive assurance that recommendations are being addressed and within a timely manner. 
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